TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD

DECEMBER 16, 2010

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Audience:  8

1. Meeting convened at 7 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

2. Motion by Schultz to approve the minutes of November 10, 2010 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve the minutes of December 2, 2010 with one spelling correction is seconded and passed 5-0.
3. 1.  Reminder of the December Board of Review meeting being held tomorrow.  2.  Reminder of the amendment to the Cemetery Ordinance which changes the repurchasing price to 25% of the current resident price for one lot or 50% of the current resident price for 2 or more adjacent lots, dependant upon the availability of funds.
4. Motion by Schultz to approve Agenda Content is seconded and passed 4-1, with Tomlinson casting the nay vote.

5. There was no Citizen Commentary.

6. Motion by Martel to approve the Consent Agenda is seconded and passed 4-1, with Tomlinson casting the nay vote.

7. From Martel, the County Planning Commission has looked at 3 Wind Energy Ordinances from Helena, Forrest Home and Torch Lake Townships and all three are quite different.  As an example, no size, height or kW requirements were written into Helena’s ordinance.  
From Tomlinson, the Township Planning Commission has forwarded the Medical Marijuana Ordinance to the Board for their approval.  The Wind Ordinance has already been forwarded.  The Public Hearing for Site Plan revisions to the Zoning Ordinance has been scheduled for the January meeting.
8. Items for Discussion and Possible Board Action:

A.  Small Wind Energy Conversion Systems.  Mr. Martel asked Randy Smith of NMC to give a presentation to the Board about wind generation systems.  Mr. Martel had provided Mr. Smith with a copy of the proposed Wind Generation Ordinance and asked for his comments.  Mr. Smith’s presentation was very informative and brought to light some questions for the Board to look into before making any decisions.  Mr. Smith’s main concerns were in the height restriction of 100’, the fall zone restriction, the color restrictions and the shadow flicker.  His recommendations were to increase the height restriction to 199’, delete the fall zone restriction or reduce it to 1 x the height of the tower rather then 1.5, add other colors such as white, black, red and green, rather then just grey and to delete reference to shadow flicker throughout.  Mr. Smith also recommended adding in item 7, line 4, “that the grid interconnection” after “safety standards and”.  The Board thanked Mr. Smith for his time and presentation.
B. The Motion by Schultz that, after hearing the presentation on wind generators, we send the proposed Ordinance back to the Planning Commission with a list of recommendations to consider is seconded and passed 5-0.  It is mentioned that we should invite Mr. Smith to attend the PC meeting when these items are discussed.
C. 2011 Regular Board Meeting Schedule.  After changing the date of the December 20, 2011 meeting to the 15th, the Motion by Schulz to approve the schedule as prepared is seconded and passed 5-0.

D. Budget Process.  Mr. Parker’s suggestion is that he will build the budget presentation around cost centers rather than line items and will submit that information for discussion.

E.  Requests for Auditor Bids.  Mr. Parker has sent requests to 8 different auditors requesting bids, with a deadline for submission of January 31, 2011.

F.  Piano.  Three bids were received for moving the donated piano from Norwood Old School House to the Township Hall.  The Motion by Tomlinson to take the fixed low bid from All Star Moving is seconded and passed 5-0.

G.  Snow blower.  After brief discussion the Motion by Martel to authorize the Supervisor to spend up to $1000 to get a snow blower large enough to handle the need is seconded and passed 4-1, with Tomlinson casting the nay vote.

9.     Board Commentary.  1.  From Tomlinson that, while looking into bids, we get bids for cleaning with specs included.  Windiate suggested less times per month and removing carpet cleaning from the contract to do “as needed”.  It might also be the time to get bids for cleaning at the day park.  2.  It was mentioned that the doors were not locked after the UTLA meeting.  3.  From Martel, he received a phone call from Al Luurtsema that there is legislation introduced in Lansing that Medical Marijuana be distributed through pharmacists.  Because of this, the city of Wyoming has voted to extend their moratorium another 6 months, waiting to see the outcome that may require them not to have to do the ordinance.  4.  From Schultz, she has received the resolution and agreement to collect the 2011 summer school property taxes from Central Lake Public Schools and expects to receive notification from Elk Rapids schools by January.  5.  Parker will generate a thank-you note to Mr. Smith for attending tonight’s meeting. 
10.  With no further business the meeting is adjourned at 9:30 PM.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk

